
 
 
 
 
B MacGuire 
4291 ave de l’Esplanade 
Montreal H2W1T1 
P. Q. Canada 
 
Monday September 9th 
 
Dear Beatrice, 
 
I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter which arrived on Friday 6th September. 
 
I have to say that my wife and I were both saddened by what we read and deeply regret 
the incident that occurred to you.  I thought your letter was written with intelligence and 
dignity and if what you say is true, and I have no reason to doubt your version of events, 
then your request for compensation is both measured and justified. 
 
I have to advise you that, from memory, I became a director of Divine Unity sometime 
during April/May of this year and that I resigned from the organisation with effect from 
Friday 9th August.   
 
Because I no longer have any contact with the office it is extremely unlikely that I will be 
invited to any Directors meeting to discuss this issue therefore I have decided to reply to 
you as an individual. 
 
It is my sincere wish that this matter is dealt with immediately and to that end I will be 
writing to Devra today to advise her that the best course of action (for all concerned) 
would be for her to immediately offer her regrets and settle with you on the terms 
outlined in your letter. 
 
Please keep me apprised of the situation. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
 
John Watson 
 
PO Box 386, Victor, Montana 59875 
Tel: 406-642-3874 
 


